
News story: Secretary of State for
Culture, Media and Sport reappoints
Theatres Trust Trustees

Ruth Eastwood

Currently CEO of the Grade II* Listed Matcham Grand Theatre in Blackpool,
Ruth has worked in touring, presenting and producing theatres from Hull Truck
to the Royal National Theatre. She has also worked as a freelance arts
management and organisational development specialist. From 2006-09 she was
Chief Executive of Leicester Theatre Trust and from 1997-2006 of Poole Arts
Trust where she also managed large scale capital developments. Ruth Eastwood
became a Trustee of The Theatres Trust on 7 February 2011. She has been
reappointed for a period of three years, ending on 6 February 2020.

Dara Ó Briain

Dara is a comedian and television presenter, noted for hosting television
shows such as Mock the Week, Dara Ó Briain: School of Hard Sums and The
Apprentice: You’re Fired! Dara began his career by performing in comedy clubs
in Ireland; he now tours both nationally and internationally. When not on
tour, he works regularly as an after-dinner Speaker and awards host, having
presented the Bafta Telly awards, the Bafta Video Game awards and the Empire
Movie awards, amongst many others. Dara has also written a book; Tickling the
English published in 2009 and has now written for most of the national papers
in the UK and Ireland, including a year as sports columnist for the Guardian.
Dara Ó Briain became a Trustee of The Theatres Trust on 1 April 2014. He has
been reappointed for a period of three years, ending on 31 March 2020.

Peter Roberts

Peter has spent the last 55 years working in the theatre industry, he
recently was the technical director and head of theatre development at
Cameron Mackintosh. Peter is now a freelance theatre consultant. Peter has
not only worked in theatres all over Great Britain but he has also worked on
theatres internationally including, USA, Canada, Thailand, Australia, France
and Germany. Peter is currently a Governor at the Royal Central School of
Speech and Drama and has been a member of the Society of London Theatres for
34 years. He is also a member of the Steering Group of The British
Entertainment Industry Radio Group which negotiates with Ofcom on Radio
Spectrum allocation for live performances. Peter Roberts became a Trustee of
The Theatres Trust on 1 April 2014. He has been reappointed for a period of
three years, ending on 31 March 2020.

Ann Skippers

Ann Skippers is a chartered town planner with over twenty-five years’
experience in planning in a career which has spanned the public, private and
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academic sectors. Having begun her career in local government, Ann runs and
is Director of Ann Skippers Planning, a consultancy which specialises in
neighbourhood planning and providing training and support to a range of
clients on planning matters. Ann was President of the Royal Town Planning
Institute (RTPI) in 2010 and has been actively involved with the RTPI
throughout her career holding a number of positions, but is currently a
member of General Assembly. She was the Vice President (Europe) of the
Commonwealth Association of Planners from 2010-2012 and Vice Chair of the
Construction Industry Council from 2011-2014. In 2014 Ann was appointed to
the Board of the Built Environment Professional Education Project. Ann has
also been a non-salaried Planning Inspector since 2004. She is currently a
Visiting Professor in the Bartlett School of Planning at University College
London. Ann Skippers became a Trustee of The Theatres Trust on 1 April 2014.
She has been reappointed for a period of three years, ending on 31 March
2020.

Anna Stapleton

Anna Stapleton is a Freelance Arts Professional, with over forty years’
experience of working in the arts. Previous posts include Administrative
Director at the Citizens Theatre, Glasgow; Drama & Dance Director at the
Scottish Arts Council; Drama Director at the Arts Council of England and work
with a range of producing theatres including the Royal Lyceum Theatre,
Edinburgh; the Liverpool Everyman Theatre; Perth Theatre and the Royal
Exchange Theatre, Manchester. Anna Stapleton is currently is a Trustee of
Horsecross Arts Ltd. and became a Trustee of The Theatres Trust on 12 May
2014. She has been reappointed for a period of three years, ending on 11 May
2020.

Trustees for the Theatres Trust are not remunerated. This appointment has
been made in accordance with the OCPA Code of Practice. It is a requirement
of the Code that political activity by those appointed is declared. Ruth
Eastwood, Dara Ó Briain, Peter Roberts, Ann Skippers and Anna Stapleton have
all declared that they have not carried out any political activity.


